

Ysgol Bae Baglan

Headteacher Mr R. Rees Senior Leadership Team Mr G. Williams, Mr S. Davies, Miss N. Williams, Mrs K. Palmer, Mr A. Marchant, Mrs S. Rogers, Ms C. Prescott

Seaway Parade, Port Talbot, SA12 7BL

Tel: 01639 508540 24/04/2023

Year 11 Summer Examinations and Results 2023

Dear Year 11 Pupils, Parents and Carers,

This year's GCSE examinations will start on Friday May 12th with the last exam taking place on Wednesday 21st June. The awarding bodies have designated p.m. Thursday June 8th 2023, p.m. Thursday June 15th 2023 and all day Wednesday June 28th 2023 as "contingency sessions" for examinations.

The designation of "contingency sessions" within the common examination timetable is in the event of national or significant local disruption to examinations in the United Kingdom. All candidates must remain available until Wednesday June 28th, 2023, should an awarding body need to invoke its contingency plan.

With the GCSE examinations starting on May 12th, 2023 to maximise the teaching and learning time available to all Year 11 pupils, the school's timetable will be running as normal. This will provide the opportunity, should pupils wish, to attend all lessons in subjects up until their last examination in that subject. This will provide them with additional support in their quest to achieve the best possible grades.

Individual pupil timetables have recently been given to all pupils sitting examinations this summer and a generic timetable for all examinations taking place at YBB can be found on the school website. This can be accessed by selecting GCSE Examination Information and Support from the Pupil drop down menu or alternatively click here. Also on the website, in the Examination Section, you will find the Year 11 Subject Information Booklet as well as additional information about this summer's examination series.

The GCSE examination results will be made available to pupils on Thursday August 24th and these can be collected in person from the Activity Studio between 9:00am and 11:00am on the day. If someone is collecting your results on your behalf, then written permission for this will be required.

May I take this opportunity to thank you for your support over the years and wish all of Year 11 the very best for their future endeavours.

Yours sincerely,

givens

Mr G Williams

Deputy Headteacher

www.BaeBaglan.school mail@BaeBaglan.school